Johnson, Sabrina O

From: FDEP GENERATED LETTER (DO NOT REPLY) <donotreply@dep.state.fl.us>

Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2018 3:48 PM

To: jpower@pascocountyfl.net

Cc: Madden, Melissa; richard.knowles@em.myflorida.com; timothy.parsons@dos.myflorida.com;

Madden, Melissa; Fetrow, Chad; jason.aldridge@dos.myflorida.com
Subject: Debris Management Site Authorization Letter - WACS ID 45799, Irma (Sent By: madden_m)
B FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF riciescort
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Southwest District Office CARLOS LOPEZ-CANTERA
13051 N Telecom Parkway LT. GOVERNOR

Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926

NOAH VALENSTEIN
SECRETARY

Sent via email to: jpower@pascocountyfl.net
Date: 1/23/2018

John Power
14230 Hays Road
Spring Hill, FL 34610

RE: Disaster Debris Management Site (DDMS) Closure - Irma

Dear John Power,

The Department has confirmed the closure of the disaster debris management site (DDMS) at the following
location:

WACS ID: 45799

Pasco County Resource Recovery

14230 Hays Rd, Spring Hill

Lat 28:22:2591 / Long 82:33:32.2

Waste Planned for Management: Yard Trash, Ash

Based on an inspection, Department personnel observed that all debris had been removed and there was no
evidence of a pollutant release. The Department has not taken nor reviewed any environmental sampling results
for this site.

In accordance with the Amended Consolidated Emergency Final Order OGC No. 17-0989 (the Order), which
was executed on 9/5/2017, the Department declares this site to be properly closed as of 1/19/2018. Waste
materials are no longer authorized to be stored or processed on this site.

For future reference, the Department has also prepared a guidance document on the establishment, operation
and closure of a DDMS for disaster debris. This guidance includes recommended practices, which you are
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expected to follow as much as practicable, as well as additional requirements from the Order. A copy of this
guidance document is available on the DEP website
http://www.dep.state.fl.us/mainpage/em/files/debris_guidance.pdf

If you have any questions or comments on this letter, please feel free to contact Melissa Madden by E-mail at
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melissa.madden@dep.state.fl.us or by phone at (813) 470-5795 In order to provide better service to you,
the Department is using electronic documents as much as possible. Please provide your E-mail address when

replying.

Sincerely,

1/23/2018

Steven Morgan Date
Southwest District

SGM / mm
Cc: melissa.madden@dep.state.fl.us , richard.knowles@em.myflorida.com ,
timothy.parsons@dos.myflorida.com , melissa.madden@dep.state.fl.us , chad.fetrow@dep.state.fl.us ,

jason.aldridge(@dos.myflorida.com
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